

May 8, 2020

Dear Summit Academy Parents/Guardians,

It is hard to believe that another week of school is over. The days went by so quickly! I was able to observe many of your children engaged in learning and conversation with their teachers and peers. I had the opportunity to visit with all of the High School Science classes this week where we worked on (and hopefully solved) some of their technology issues. I participated in Middle School Morning Meeting and got to watch one of the Middle School students break dance while on short break in OT. In Martial Art's class, the students were practicing the moves they learned when we were together in the building. In the Data Analysis class that I am teaching, the students analyzed a graph of Napoleon's March to Moscow in 1812. It was a great week!

Here are the updates for the week:

- 1. Tuesday evening (May 5) we held our parent meeting. It was great to see so many of you there with us to hear about the different facets of our online program. For those of you who were not able to attend (or if you want to see them again), I have attached to this email the presentations that were shared during the meeting. If you have any questions about any of this, please let me know.
- 2. Sherry Kellaher, our Clinical Director asked me to send you a revised Teletherapy Consent Form. While many of you completed and returned the original form that was sent, the form needed to be revised to reflect the change that was made to our program. We have moved from the "enrichment phase" to a new phase where we are now working to meet IEP Goals and Objectives. Please sign this new attached form and return into me at your earliest convenience.
- 3. Thank you to all who completed the parent survey. We value your feedback. If you have not completed this survey and would like to, the survey is still open. Here is the link: Parent Survey We have been analyzing all the data and comments that you provided and will provide a response to your comments shortly.
- 4. We were reviewing the school calendar today. Originally, Friday, May 22 was supposed to be an early dismissal day. Instead of a half day, we have decided to cancel classes for Friday May 22 so that families can have an extended Memorial Day Weekend.

If you have any questions or concerns, please let me know.

I hope that you all have a wonderful weekend!!

Regards, Alicia

Alicia Gram Assistant Program Director Director, Summit University Residence Summit Academy

Attachments: Teletheraphy Consent Form – IEP Goals

Parent Meeting May 5, 2020 – Clinical Services.pdf

Parent Meeting – How is everyone doing.pdf

Parent Meeting Power Point - Technology & Survey.pdf